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On June 5th, 2021, I came to visit Saint Nektarios Monastery. Geronda 
crossed me with the Holy Cross and I learned two weeks later that I was 
pregnant. I gave birth to a healthy baby on January 31, 2022. Prior to this, we 
had tried to have a child ever since our wedding in October of 2017, but had no 
success after almost four years. We went to countless doctors and were told that 
there was nothing wrong, and that I should be able to get pregnant. I believe that 
the Holy Cross gave us the blessing of a baby through a miracle, because there 
is no other explanation, other than Divine intervention.

Also, in June 2024 I visited the Monastery, at which time Geronda crossed 
me once again with the Holy Cross. Two weeks later, on July 10th, 2024, I 
learned I was pregnant with our second child, and I gave birth on March 31st, 
2025 to another healthy baby. Both instances, in my opinion, were miracles 
through the Holy Cross.

My husband and I are forever grateful and thankful to have received such 
a blessing.

Andjela Zografakis
Vermont


